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Early Phase Out of [.eaded Petrol
{Submission by the AOMC)

The following is taken from various articles in the May 1999 issue of the
AOMC Newsletter.

The AOMC is concerned about the early phase out of leaded petrol as many
60’s and 70’s vehicles were designed for leaded petrol of 98 RON. Currently
the highest octane rating is 94 RON, and many owners have reported
“knocking” problems associated with low octane fuel.

There are several products that claim to boost the octane rating, which could be
added to petrol, and the AOMC believes the Government needs to fund
research into the following issues :
o That the additives perform as the manufacturer clalms,
¢ The long terms effects on engines and emissions of using these
additives,
e The effect of excessive additive use,
o The long term effect on emissions if all vehicles are kept in
optimum tune.

Conversion to LPG is an option as it produces virtually no sulphur emissions
and significantly lower carbon monoxide. However, fitting LPG requires some
modifications which can be impractical, or too costly, for some owners

It is possible to modify some engines to operate on unleaded petrol by fitting
hardened valve seat inserts. Fitting these is a skilled engineering job. Again,
this option is not possible for all vehicles.

The AOMC believes a rebate should be considered for conversion to LPG or
for modifying leaded engines. They also believe the above matters should be
resolved before a firm date for phase out is decided.

In Britain only four additives have passed the stringent tests. These are :
Millers VSP Plus, Red Line Lead Substitute, Superblend Zero lead 2000, and
Valvemaster. Millers VSP Plus is manganese based and the only one to
currently double as an octane booster. Valvemaster is phosphorus based - it
has been widely used for the last five years in New Zealand and is the only
substitute to have passed the Australian Standard.




